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18th May 2023 

 

PARENTS’ NEWSLETTER 

 

Dear Parent/Carer 

 

Building Work  

Please be aware that building works will start during the half-term 

holiday upgrading the school site.  The first phase of works will be 

construction of Year 5 classrooms; the second phase will be the 

demolition of the existing mobile classrooms.  The project is 

expected to last up to the end of the summer holidays.  We hope 

to keep any disruption to a minimum.  If we need to let you know about any changes to 

access to the site, we will do so as soon as possible.  

 

URGENT REMINDER: Data Collection Sheet for Checking Please 

We have now received most of the checked, amended (if necessary), signed and dated Data 

Collection Sheets from parents/carers – thank you.  If you received a text chasing and 

have still not returned your sheet, please do so immediately, as all Data Collection Sheets 

must be accounted for. 

 

Postponed 1RP Parent Teacher Consultation Evenings (22nd and 23rd May 2023) 

If you have not done so already and wish to discuss your child’s progress, please click here 

to book your slot at the postponed 1RP Parent Teacher Consultation Evening.  Thank you.  

 

REMINDER: Sponsored Colour Run – Thursday 25th May 2023 

Next Thursday, the 25th, is our Sponsored Colour Run for those children we have received 

consent for.  Please remember children must wear glasses or goggles during the race, 

clothes and trainers that you do not mind getting stained (we recommend participants wear 

a plain white t-shirt to get the full effect of the Colour Run), a towel or sheet to sit on 

if travelling home by car, an optional hat/fun wig. 

All Sponsorship Forms should be returned to your child’s teacher on or before Thursday 

25th May, for their anticipated sum to be recorded before the event (please do not send 

any money at this stage).  Thank you. 

 

 

https://www.signupgenius.com/go/60B0A4CA4A72CA2FE3-parents43
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Years 5 and 6 ‘Swanland Has Talent’ – Tuesday 13th June 2023, 7.00 pm 

To celebrate the diverse range of talents our children possess, we are putting Year 5 and 

Year 6 centre stage in a talent show!  ‘Swanland Has Talent’ is to be held on Tuesday 

13th June 2023 at 7.00 pm and we are hoping to have various acts ‘waiting in the wings’ to 

perform for you!  If you would like to join us in the Great Hall for an evening’s fun 

entertainment, tickets are available on the ParentPay website and are priced at £2.00 per 

adult and 50p per child (ticket sales close at 11.00 am on Friday 9th June).  Please see 

separate flyer. 

 

REMINDER: PTA Summer Fete 2023 – Friday 7th July 2023 

Don’t forget to sign up – the Summer Fete is dependent on volunteers!  Thank you to 

those of you who have already signed up, however we desperately need volunteers for the 

Bouncy Castle/Slide which cannot be booked until we have volunteers to oversee it.  

Please click here to volunteer!   

We still have space for more vendors so anyone interested in having a stall at the Summer 

Fete should please email ptaswanlandschool@gmail.com.  Stalls are £15.00. 

As mentioned previously, we hope to have some traditional school fete games made by the 

‘Men in Sheds’ charity.  Please see our 'Flyers on the School Website' section for a 

Scarecrow event they are involved with. 

 

Change to School Dinner Menu 

Please note, there has been a change to Set Menu Week 3 on Thursday 25th May 2023.  

Please click here for the latest menu - https://swanlandschool.co.uk/school-lunches/ 

 

Lost Property 

If children have lost items over the last half-term, please remind them to enquire at the 

School Office to see if their lost property has been handed in.  Any lost property not 

collected by end of school on Wednesday 24th May 2023 will be given to a local charity. 

 

‘Swan’ Treasure Hunt – Well done!  

The school liaised with Swanland Heritage Centre to create a ‘Swan’ treasure hunt around 

the village as part of our Coronation activities!  There were wooden swans hidden around 

the village and to find the swans you needed to follow the Heritage Trail!  The following 

children located all the swans and won a prize in our Celebration Assembly Grand Prize 

Draw, funded by the PTA, on Friday 12th May – Martha Gray and Emilia and Sam Innes.  

Congratulations! 

 

Peter Pan! 

Congratulations to George Sutton in Year 4 who has got the part of 

Michael in ‘Peter Pan’ with BeAmazingArts  

Find them at The Stage @ The Dock, 15-16 July 

and Eden Camp, 20-22 July. 

 

 

https://www.parentpay.com/
https://www.signupgenius.com/go/60B0A4CA4A72CA2F85-summer
mailto:ptaswanlandschool@gmail.com
https://www.facebook.com/meninshedshull/?locale=en_GB
https://swanlandschool.co.uk/school-lunches/
https://beamazingarts.co.uk/peter-pan/
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Yorkshire 3 Peaks Walk Fundraiser – Well done!  

As previously mentioned, to raise funds to support the school, one of our school’s Mums, 

Magdalena Dudek, organised a group of Mums to take part in the Yorkshire 3 Peaks 

Challenge.  The Mums did this challenge on Saturday 13th May in just under 11 hours and 

had amazing sunshine all the way, raising an impressive £1,250.00!  The Mums are looking 

forward to next year’s challenge to help support the School and the PTA.   

Thank you and well done! 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

ParentPay Current Online Payments  

• Year 2 Visit to Far Ings – due TOMORROW, Friday 19th May 2023 

• Reception Visit to Normanby Hall – due Wednesday 7th June 2023 

• Years 5 and 6 ‘Swanland Has Talent’ – due Friday 9th June 2023 

• Year 2 Visit to Welton Waters – due Wednesday 14th June 2023 

• Year 5 Visit to Tophill Low – due 15th June 2023 

 

PTA ‘Your School Lottery’ - Win a Meta Quest 2 VR bundle! 

Thank you to everyone who is supporting the School Lottery and 

congratulations to the weekly winners!  This May, you could win a Meta 

Quest 2 VR headset bundle!  Step into a world of virtual reality with 

this top-of-the-range VR headset – play standalone games with no 

need for a PC or games console, watch blockbuster movies from a new 

perspective, keep fit with active experiences, collaborate with workers in new and innovative 

ways – the choice is yours!  Get your tickets before Saturday 27th May to be in with a 

chance to win!  Your School Lottery 

 

Flyers on the School Website 

Community flyers added to our website this week are listed below and can be found by 

clicking on this link. 

Disclaimer: Swanland Primary School does not endorse the following flyers; we are simply 

sharing the information. 

• North Ferriby Festival, Saturday 20th May (in Days Out, Entertainment & Misc) 

• Scarecrow Festival Spring Fair, Saturday 20th May (in Days Out, Entertainment & Misc) 

• School-based Tutoring Sessions with Dan Ward (in Education Opportunities) 

Party and Tribute night 2-4-1 offer at Village Hotel Hull – click here 

 

https://www.parentpay.com/
https://www.parentpay.com/
https://www.yourschoollottery.co.uk/lottery/school/swanland-primary-school
https://swanlandschool.co.uk/out-of-school-clubs-events-and-childcare/
http://hulltributes.village-hotels.com/?_gl=1*1savhef*_ga*MzQ1MzM2MTgwLjE2Nzc3NTc4MDM.*_ga_2N165CMZVJ*MTY4Mzg4OTUzOS4yNjQuMS4xNjgzODg5NTQ0LjAuMC4w
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Summer Term 2023 Diary (➔ New Diary Item) 

Friday 19th May – Years 1 & 2 Sports Afternoon (1.30 pm) 

➔ Monday 22nd May – 1RP Parent Teacher Consultation Evening (2.30-5.30 pm) 

➔ Tuesday 23rd May – 1RP Parent Teacher Consultation Evening (2.30-5.30 pm) 

Wednesday 24th May - Year 2 Far Ings Visit  

Thursday 25th May – Sponsored Colour Run! 

Thursday 25th May – School Closes for May Half-Term Holiday (3.20 pm) 
 

Monday 5th June – School Re-opens after May Half-Term Holiday (8.45-8.50 am) 

Monday 12th June – PTA Meeting - All Welcome! (7.00 pm) 

➔ Tuesday 13th June – Years 5 & 6 ‘Swanland Has Talent’ (7.00 pm) (see separate flyer/application form) 

Thursday 15th June – Year 6 Leavers Photograph 

Tuesday 20th June – RCM Visit to Normanby Hall 

Wednesday 21st June – RHM Visit to Normanby Hall 

Wednesday 28th-Thursday 29th June – Year 4 Swimming Lessons (see separate letter) 

➔ Wednesday 28th June - 5RC Visit to Tophill Low    

➔ Thursday 29th June - 5DR Visit to Tophill Low       

Thursday 29th June – Year 6 Transition Day at South Hunsley School 

Thursday 29th June – Year 2 Visit to Welton Waters (see separate letter) 

Wednesday 5th-Thursday 6th July – Year 4 Swimming Lessons 

Friday 7th July – PTA Summer Fete 2023 (3.20-5.30 pm) (letter to follow) 

Tuesday 11th-Friday 14th July – Year 6 Cober Hill Residential Visit 

Tuesday 11th July – Reception Sports Afternoon (2.00 pm) 

Wednesday 12th-Thursday 13th July – Year 4 Swimming Lessons 

Wednesday 19th-Thursday 20th July – Year 4 Swimming Lessons 

Friday 21st July – School Closes for Summer Holidays (3.20 pm) 

Thank you for your continued support. 

Yours sincerely 

 

Hannah Stephenson 

Head Teacher 

(see separate letter) 


